VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)

November 11, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Mrs. Karen Madriaga, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mr. Hoe Yong, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Lora Schell, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda after adding the following:  G. CSIP to the Agenda. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.22) 
Mrs. Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from September 9, 2008. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.23) 

REPORTS

Staffing – Mr. Dennis reported that Ms. Rosalind Beverley and Ms. Lisa McNair were hired as ESS assistants.

Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis reported that our teachers will be reviewing MAP scores and have Des Carte training to help meet students’ individual needs.  The meeting with River Region Cooperative to talk about NCLB AYP technical assistance was held today. There will be a meeting with all our special education teachers and some of our regular classroom teachers in January. 
Opens Meetings/Records Law – Mr. Dennis explained the Opens Meetings/Records Law – HB 77. Council members signed the Certificate of Receipt of Written Documentation stating that they read and understand House Bill 77.
CSIP – The council reviewed the updated CSIP. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the CSIP. Mrs. Madriaga seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.24)
October Budget – The council reviewed the October budget. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the budget. Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.25).
Committee Reports –The SBDM Council reviewed the Committee Reports.
Accident Reports –The council reviewed the Accident Reports. There are no issues that need to be addressed.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 9th, 2008 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
INFORMATION

Mrs. Johnston met with Mr. Dennis and visited eight classrooms today.
Mr. Dennis reported that he would like to ask our nurse to talk to our staff concerning health safety issues with our faculty/staff. 

In observance of Veterans Day, our parents who are veterans or who are currently in the military are being invited to eat lunch this week to eat with their children in the cafeteria.
All American Family Night will be held at the school on Thursday, November 13th.  Approximately 300 of our parents/students are attending the event. There will be a dinner and a Living History Museum.

The use of Study Island was discussed. We do not have the funds to keep it this year. The council will talk about it in February to see if we will have funding to put it in the budget next year.
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the December meeting will include: Report from the Curriculum Committee about handwriting and the need for keyboarding skills for 3rd grade students, Committee Reports, November Budget, and the Accident Report.
ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:45 p.m.  Mr. Yong seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (09.26)

